
DEFERRED NEXT STEPS

WHAT IS THE OPTIONAL SUPPORTING STATEMENT?

WHAT CAN YOU DO 
WHILE YOU WAIT FOR 
YOUR FINAL DECISION?

WILL MEETING WITH MY ADMISSIONS ADVISOR 
IMPROVE MY ACCEPTANCE CHANCES?

WILL ATTENDING A CAMPUS TOUR HELP MY 
CHANCES OF BEING ACCEPTED?

WILL CHANGING MY MAJOR HELP?

CAN I CHANGE MY APPLICATION TO TEST-
OPTIONAL OR WITH A TEST SCORE?

WHEN WILL I RECEIVE MY FINAL DECISION?

The Auburn admissions process involves a comprehensive review, considering academic achievements, 
extracurricular involvement, leadership qualities, and other factors. At this stage, we would like to gather 
additional information to help us make a final decision.  With the demand for an Auburn degree at an all-time high, 
the number of applicants exceeds our capacity, but provides an opportunity for an expanded review to identify 
students with both promise and potential to be successful members of the Auburn Family.

Receiving a deferral does not signify the end of your application journey. Although we cannot offer admission at 
this stage, your application remains under consideration. You have the opportunity to enhance your application 
by submitting an updated high school transcript and/or new test scores for further evaluation. We will conduct 
a more in-depth review and encourage you to provide additional information, such as an uploaded copy of your  
mid-year transcript or new test scores.

	» Log into the applicant portal 
at aub.ie/applicantportal to 
view additional items added 
to your checklist.

	» Upload a copy of your       
mid-year transcript. We 
would like to see your fall 
senior semester grades.

	» Submit the Optional 
Supporting Statement Form.

	» Check that we have received 
your highest official test 
score.

In our review process, applicants can provide extra details for consideration. The optional supporting statement 
lets you share your experiences and give context to your academic history and major interests. This helps us 
assess your grade trends, high school courses, and test scores, as well as your passion and readiness for a 
specific field of study and your connection to Auburn University concerning your academic and post-graduation 
goals. Keep in mind the optional supporting statement, limited to 150 words, is assessed along with your 
academic readiness. While significant, it isn’t the sole factor in determining admission or financial aid awards.

No, Auburn University does not conduct interviews as part of 
the admissions review process.

No, Auburn University does not consider campus tour attendance 
in the admissions review process.

Admission to Auburn University is determined through the 
general university admissions process. You should submit 
your application for the specific major you intend to pursue.

No, since you have received an admission decision, your chosen 
application pathway is confirmed and cannot be changed.

Deferred applicants will receive a final decision in Early 
March.

For additional information on admission decisions, visit the Frequently Asked Questions at  
https://www.auburn.edu/admissions/faq.php.


